JOBS AND HOUSING PROGRAM
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	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$0[footnoteRef:1] [1:  The total 2023-2024 Biennial Budget allocation for this appropriation unit was $18.7 million, comprised solely of one-time CLFR funding. In determining the 2024 annual revised budget, PSB only accounts for ongoing expenditures and revenues for the biennium, then divides that in half. In the case of an Appropriation Unit with only one-time funding, the 2024 annual revised budget will total $0.] 
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	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$1,601,000
	
	$1,600,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.5

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
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	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Federal (COVID).



DESCRIPTION

The Jobs and Housing Program was established by the Council in the COVID 7 budget passed in 2021 and included an appropriation of CLFR dollars for a new initiative to support a jobs and rehousing program for individuals experiencing homelessness.                The Jobs and Housing Program began operations in 2021 to provide temporary jobs, career preparation, housing, and support services to people experiencing homelessness. Program participants receive these services for up to one year so that they can secure permanent housing and exit the homelessness system.  Subsidized jobs may be with King County or other community partners that were selected in two procurement rounds in late 2021 and early 2022.  

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 proposed Jobs and Housing Program budget is $1.6 million with no FTEs and 0.5 TLTs.

The decision package associated with this appropriation unit would reappropriate $1.6 million in unspent CLFR funding allocated in the 2023-2024 biennial budget to continue implementation of the Jobs and Housing grant projects for service providers. This reappropriation would include 0.5 TLT for approximately six months for workforce development efforts and to closeout current programs and contracts. 


KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – SUNSET OF THE JOBS AND HOUSING PROGRAM

Once the remaining $1.6 million in CLFR dollars is expended, the Jobs and Housing Program would sunset. In 2025, the following organizations are under contract and will receive the remaining CLFR dollars to provide support services to program participants:

· Workforce Development Council of Seattle/King County – career services support 
· Neighborhood House – housing navigation & support 
· Wellspring Family Services – housing navigation & support 
· Catholic Community Services – housing navigation & support

Over the life of the program, 847 individuals experiencing homelessness were connected to subsidized employment or paid training. Of these, 406 individuals were connected to housing while in the program. 

It is a policy decision whether to sunset the Jobs and Housing Program or to continue the program with a different funding source, particularly the General Fund.






